Brownao *

Caldwell

990 Hammond Drive, Suite 400
Atlanta, Georgia 30328

T: 770.394.2997

July 21, 2022

To Whom It May Concern:

You are receiving this letter because you are on the Georgia Environmental Protection
Division’s (EPD’s) Hazardous Waste Mailing List of the Excalibur Realty (Excalibur) facility
Post-Closure Care Permit No. HW-085(D) for the site in Valdosta, Georgia. We would like
to inform you of our request for a one-time Temporary Authorization to perform
additional site investigation at a Resource Conservation and Recovery Act (RCRA)
regulated unit. Specifically, the proposed effort includes installing soil borings through a
RCRA-regulated unit cap to enable the collection of soil samples beneath the cap and
above the water table, followed by source removal within the regulated unit by
excavation and removal of impacted soil from underneath the concrete cap. A copy of
the Temporary Authorization and associated Regulated Unit Closure Work Plan for the
site activities will be available for review at EPD’s offices located at 2 Martin Luther King
Jr. Drive SE, Suite 1054 East Tower, Atlanta, Georgia 30334.

If you have any questions, please contact Geoff Gagat with Brown and Caldwell at
615.238.2062 or Sarah Rowell with EPD at 470.251.4816.

Very truly yours,

Brown and Caldwell
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Geoff Gagat Brent Callihan, P.G.
Project Geologist Vice President
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cc: Trey Fortenberry, Albemarle Corporation
Jim Sliwinski, Georgia Environmental Protection Division
Sarah Rowell, Georgia Environmental Protection Division
Jimmy Barger, Brown and Caldwell
Mike Miner, Brown and Caldwell
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